

Newsletter

September 2024



Our Juma recently flew the nest...literally! All the way to Kuwait to begin a 2 year contract working for the Kuwait Resources House as an Electrician at a high security U S Military Base Camp.

Juma was 8 and very shy when he first became part of our Casuarina family. I remember him telling me he was a nobody and wanted to become a somebody. After many years of love and nurture, now 25, a qualified electrician with confidence in his own abilities, I think we can proudly say "Juma hold your head up high for you're an amazing somebody!"

I wonder how many more "amazing somebody's" will come out of Celebration High School.

Victor (right) was our top graduating student of 2022. He's currently studying Aeronautical Engineering in Nairobi. Our students come from such poor mud hut backgrounds and often have little belief in themselves when joining CHS but, when they see what Juma and Victor have achieved, they're encouraged to believe they can also succeed.

Having a sponsor is their greatest blessing, the focus and hard work is then down to them.



Reg Charity No: 1160637



FEED500 continues to be a source of sustenance for the special "little somebody's" that come each Saturday for their hot meal of maize and beans, plus the fun and games organised at 500club beforehand. The good news is the price of maize flour has finally levelled out and we're almost back to giving out 4 bags each to the orphans to take home to cook and eat in the week. Currently we're up to 3 & 1/2 bags per child. We're prayerfully expecting to jump that final hurdle to make it 4 packets each soon!

Thank you to everyone for the interest and support we receive for the orphans in our care.

God bless,

Debbie Scott-Robinson

UK mob: 07941 563443 Kenya mob: 0738 269740